Cerebra LEaP Project template letter

This letter applies to England and Wales

“We're still waiting for a care plan”
Please change or delete the green text as appropriate.
[Your name]
[Address] 

[Tel]
[E-mail]
[Date]

[Director of Children’s Services](England)
[Director of Social Services] (Wales) 
[Address]
Dear [Director]
My son / daughter: [name]

Date of birth: [date]
I refer to my previous correspondence regarding [name]’s assessment and care package.
[Provide a summary of what has happened recently, for example:]

In its assessment dated [date], the council accepted that it was necessary to provide support to meet [name]’s needs. The assessment recommended [provide details of the recommendations]. However, I have not received a detailed care plan setting out how this support will be provided in practice. 
As such, I am concerned about the delays in meeting [name]’s needs and that:

· it is still not clear what type/amount of support will be put in place to meet [name]’s identified needs 
· [name] still does not have a proper care plan which specifies the support arrangements
I have contacted Cerebra’s Legal Entitlements and Problem-Solving (LEaP) Project for information. I understand that:

· the council is under a duty to assess [name]’s needs, to identify eligible needs and to provide a detailed care plan as to how these needs will be met.  

· assessments must result in a care plan that identifies the child’s needs, what is to be done about these needs, by whom and when;

· care plans must ‘set out the operational objectives with sufficient detail’ – including detail of the ‘how, who, what and when’ – to enable the care plan itself to be used as a means of checking whether or not those objectives are being met’.
  The plan should be an intelligible statement as to what a child’s assessed needs are and how these needs are being (or going to be) met.

· the council is under a duty to take all practicable steps to ensure that the care and support needs identified in the plan actually materialise: if problems are encountered in delivering the necessary care and support, it should respond speedily by exploring all practical alternatives to ensure that the needs are met without delay.

[You will need to write this next section, setting out what you feel a proper care package would look like and, if possible, identifying people who have the skills you think are necessary to deliver that package for your child. Whilst the care plan is clearly the local authority’s responsibility, this is your opportunity to set out the ‘who / where / when and for how long’ etc. For example:
I believe that [name]’s identified needs can be met by the following support:

· describe what type/amount of support your child needs during term time and school holidays etc
· describe who should be providing the support and what special skills or experience they should have]
As such, I believe that the authority should identify a suitable package of support and provide a detailed care plan for [name] within [give a timescale you feel is reasonable],
I look forward to hearing from you. 

Yours faithfully
� Local Government Ombudsman complaint number 13 002 982 against Birmingham City Council, 12 March 2014.


� R (J) v Caerphilly CBC [2005] EWHC 586 (Admin).


� See for example R v Islington LBC ex p Rixon (1998) 1 CCLR 119 and R (JF) v Hackney LBC [2010] EWHC 3130 (Admin).





